
  

 

Memorandum 

 

 unioncountync.gov 

To:  Cheryl Wright, Director of Procurement & Contract Management 
 
From:  Jim Chaffin, Director of Parks and Recreation 
  
CC: Patrick Niland, Assistant County Manager 
 Vicky Watts, Senior Procurement Specialist 
 
Date:  July 25, 2024 
 
Re: Recommendation to Award 
 IFB 2024-071R Jesse Helms Park Playground Equipment 
 

 
 
On July 9, 2024 at 11:00 AM, bids were received for IFB 2024-071Jesse Helms Park Playground 
Equipment project. Two (2) bids were received from general contractors. Since a minimum 
of three bids were not received, the project was re-advertised. 
 
Two (2) bids were received in response to the re-advertisement by the County on July 
19, 2024 at 2:00 PM. Playcore Wisconsin Inc. dba GameTime (Playcore) was the 
apparent lowest bidder for $826,522.24. Upon review of Playcore’s bid, a mathematical 
error was discovered. Playcore acknowledged the error, and the bid is confirmed at 
$802,393.53. 
 
Cunningham’s bid submittal and required supporting documents appear to be 
complete and responsive. Therefore, based upon this information, and pending their 
ability to provide the required bonds, I make the recommendation for the award of the 
construction contract to Playcore Wisconsin Inc. dba GameTime for the amount of 
$802,593.53. The supporting Bid Tabulation is attached. 


